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The independent regulator, Qualifications Wales, today presented us with the outcome of their review clear of the Skills Challenge Certificate (SCC) and its place within the Welsh Baccalaureate. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I welcome this report which recognises the many strengths of the Skills Challenge Certificate and Welsh Baccalaureate. It is particularly pleasing to see the strength of support for the SCC amongst teachers, employers and students – this endorses our view that the qualification is delivering when it comes to teaching skills needed to succeed in the workplace.

I am committed to the Welsh Baccalaureate, as is the Welsh Government. Our challenge now is to build on these strengths, reduce complexity and consolidate the status of these qualifications amongst learners, teachers, universities and employers. This means improving the way we communicate the many benefits of this qualification. I am also looking at what measures can be taken in terms of future funding for post-16 delivery of the Welsh Bacc.

I expect all young people who are able to take the SCC element of the Welsh Bacc to study this part of the qualification. From this year, the Welsh Bacc will be a published performance measure for Key Stage 4 and we are also developing measures for post-16.

I note the actions Qualifications Wales will be taking and will soon be setting out my response on how we take forward the report’s recommendations.

http://www.qualificationswales.org/english/news/welsh-bacc-report-2018/
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